
Service Date: July 22, 2022 

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 

 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
 

621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. ● Lacey, Washington 98503 

 P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 

(360) 664-1160 ● TTY 1-800-833-6384 or 711 

July 22, 2022 

NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL OF PROPOSED RULE MAKING 

and 

NOTICE CANCELING ADOPTION HEARING 

RE: Rulemaking pertaining to the establishment of minimum crew sizes on certain trains, 

Docket TR-200536 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS:  

On June 22, 2022, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) filed 

a Proposed Rule Making (CR-102) with the Code Reviser, which was published at WSR 22-13-

173. The CR-102 proposed revisions to Commission rules to implement HB 1841, Chapter 170, 

Laws of 2020, which pertains to the establishment of minimum crew size on certain trains. The 

CR-102 established time for an adoptiong hearing on August 1, 2022, at 1:30 p.m. 

The Commission has decided to withdraw the CR-102 and cancel the adoption hearing. The 

Commission intends to file a new CR-102 with revised proposed rules to implement the required 

changes and schedule a new adoption hearing at a later date.  

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That the Commission has withdrawn the CR-102 

and the adoption hearing scheduled for August 1, 2022, is canceled. 

 

 

 

AMANDA MAXWELL 

Executive Director and Secretary 


